Eccles Community Committee - 26th September, 2006


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre

Junction of Bright Road and Chadwick Road

Eccles

26th September, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.44 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Morris, Pooley, Sheehy and Potter

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association


A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers Union


S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park


A. Shahid - Bangladeshi Association


Dr. Rahman - Salford Link Project


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



H. Williams
} Local Resident



J.W. Graham
}



H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides and ERFC



G. Hickman - Friends of Winton Park



M. Charnley - Environment and Transport Group/Friends of Eccles




Station


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



N. Park - Customer and Support Services Directorate



M. Webb - Manchester Ship Canal Company



P. Twigg - Urban Vision



Sergeant J. Rowson - Greater Manchester Police



V. Halliwell - Salford PCT



J. Matthews - Eccles Neighbourhood Team



C. Earle - Salford Community Justice



K. Hammond - Crown Prosecution Service



L. Knott - Salford Advertiser



C. Monaghan
} Children’s Services



J. Stephens
}



S. Colgan
} Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health NHS Trust



L. Jones
}

32.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Lancaster, J. Murphy and Mullen, and Terry Mumford, Leslie Stone, Joyce Evans, Bruce Thompson, Edna Hunt, Mohammed Al Nomire, Andrea Parker and Christine Sabinsky.

33.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 25th July, 2006, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman, subject to an amendment to Minute No. 21 to delete ‘£1,000 per annum’ and substitute ‘£100,000 per annum’.

34.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that an application had been received from the following organisation, for them to become Members of the Committee, and to be represented by the person respectively indicated:-

	Organisation
	Nominated Representative



	Bangladeshi Association - City of Salford
	Abdul Shahid



RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the application for membership as detailed above.

35.
LIVERPOOL ROAD PARKING
The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager reported on proposals for changes to the car parking restrictions on Liverpool Road, Eccles, which had been produced following consultation with local traders.

Concerns were expressed with regard to the removal of the cycle lanes, and the Eccles Neighbourhood Manager reported that there would be a short stretch which would need to be removed as part of the proposed changes.

Councillor John Pooley reported that concerns had been expressed with regard to the increase in heavy goods vehicles using Liverpool Road, and indicated that this matter was currently being investigated, and further information would be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposed changes to the car parking restrictions on Liverpool Road, Eccles, be supported.



(2) THAT the concerns raised with regard to the removal of the cycle lanes be referred to the Environment and Transport Sub-Group for consideration.

36.
THE BRIDGEWATER WAY
Mike Webb reported on the proposed development of Bridgewater Way and indicated that (a) Bridgewater Way was being promoted by the Bridgewater Canal Trust which was a unique locally accountable trust set up in 1975, comprising eight local authorities and the Manchester Ship Canal Company, (b) it was envisaged that the whole 65 kilometre/56 mile Bridgewater Way Project would take five to six years to complete, in time to celebrate the 250th anniversary of the historic Bridgewater Canal’s original opening, in 2011, (c) Salford City Council had supported the development of Bridgewater Way, through grant assistance and partnership support, in terms of the design and procurement for the physical works, (d) a funding bid had been made to the Arts Council for 2006/07 which had been successful, and the proposed programme included community arts activity, initially relating to the launch of the Bridgewater Way in Salford, which was currently proposed for 20th October, 2006, (e) there were two phases of the proposed programme in Salford, (i) to commence in 2006/07, Liverpool Road to Hall Bank and towards the M602, to be followed by the completion of the link from Liverpool Road to Barton Aqueduct, and (ii) to commence in 2009/11, Leigh to Worsley, Monton and M602, and (f) it was hoped that the first phase of the project would be supported to enable a detailed design scheme to be commenced in 2006, and then completed in early 2007.

Reference was made to (i) the access to the aqueduct, and its importance and (ii) the proposed improvements to the towpath, which would encourage use by cyclists, however, motorbikes may also use the same route.

Mike Webb reported that (a) it was hoped that all of the towpath would be completed by the 250th anniversary in 2011 and (b) it was a road traffic offence for motorbikes to use the towpath, and liaison would take place with Greater Manchester Police, to ensure it was adequately managed, and consideration would also be given with regard to its design, in an attempt to prevent such use.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mike Webb be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.



(2) THAT the Bridgewater Way Project be supported, and that update reports be submitted at future meetings of the Community Committee, as and when appropriate.

37.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE
John Stephens, the Deputy Director of Children’s Services, (a) briefed the Committee on Building Schools for the Future, a Government programme which was aimed at investing and improving secondary schools, (b) indicated that all local authorities would be involved in the programme, and specifically in terms of Salford, it could mean up to £110M worth of investment in the City’s high schools, with building work anticipated to commence in 2009, (c) indicated that a huge consultation exercise would be undertaken with regard to the proposals, and a variety of methods had been used to enable anyone to express their views, (d) reported on changes which had already taken place in Eccles, and the proposals for the area which included the significant refurbishment of St. Patrick’s and Wentworth High Schools, and (e) indicated that the Building Schools for the Future Initiative was a long-term project, which would see investment in the City’s schools for the next 20 or 30 years, the proposals of which would be subject to a long and intensive consultation process, which he urged everyone present to become involved with.

Reference was made to (i) the use of community centres, as there were numerous groups in the area who were often looking for a place to meet and (ii) the need for more flexibility with regard to the use of school facilities.

John Stephens indicated that there was a need to make much better use of facilities in schools which would also assist the wider community with issues such as reducing the large number of groups of young people congregating in the street, therefore, there would be a need to ensure that facilities were made available and were managed effectively.

RESOLVED:
THAT John Stephens be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.

38.
BOLTON, SALFORD AND TRAFFORD MENTAL HEALTH NHS TRUST FOUNDATION TRUST APPLICATION
Steve Colgan, Medical Director of the Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health NHS Trust, reported that the trust had made an application seeking NHS Foundation Trust status, so as to improve the way that mental health and substance misuse services for local communities were delivered, and it was proposed that local Members would be recruited to serve on a board, who would shape mental health services in the area, and applications for such membership were available.

RESOLVED:
THAT Steve Colgan be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.

39.
COMMUNITY HEALTH AND WELLBEING FUND
Vicky Halliwell reported on the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund which had been established with the Neighbourhood Renewal Unit, to promote health initiatives in the local community, and indicated that the Eccles Community Committee had been allocated £14,000 to support activities to improve health, the application process for which, was similar to that used by the Community Committee when considering requests for funding from their devolved budget.

Reference was made to (a) whether groups would be able to submit an application to purchase equipment, (b) Cleaveley’s allotment, and the suggestion that a plot be split into two, to enable people with disabilities to own a smaller area, and whether an 

application could be submitted for the provision of special equipment, (c) the Senior Persons Task Group, and (d) the health event which had been held in previous years.

Vicky Halliwell reported that (i) it was the responsibility of the Budget Sub-Group of the Community Committee to determine applications for funding, (ii) a meeting of the Health Action Partnership was due to be held in the near future, at which members of the public were welcome to attend, and (iii) assistance could be provided to any community groups with regard to the submission of applications for funding.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Vicky Halliwelll be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.



(2) THAT Vicky Halliwell and the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to investigate whether it would be possible to provide a health event in the near future.

40.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD - UPDATE
Caroline Earle provided an update on the recent activities of the Community Justice Salford Initiative with specific reference to:-

· Breach of anti-social behaviour order and custodial sentence being served.

· Recent arrests/court appearances/sentences.

· Quadbiking - work being undertaken with Greater Manchester Police, the Greater Manchester Police Authority and other partners, to produce a leaflet containing details of the legalities associated with them.

· Reporting of anti-social behaviour..

· Court Open Day - involving all appropriate agencies - Sunday, 19th November, 2006, at Salford Magistrates Court, Bexley Square, Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT Caroline Earle be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.

41.
CROWN PROSECUTION SERVICE

Kate Hammond, Senior Crown Prosecutor and Anti-Social Behaviour Specialist Prosecutor for Greater Manchester reported (a) on the role of the Crown Prosecution Service, and changes to its operation, which involved an increase in public participation, to enable the views of local communities to be taken into account when considering a case and subsequent sentence, (b) that if an offence was committed in Eccles, unpaid work would be carried out in that area, and compensation would be paid to those who had had an offence committed against them, and (c) it was now possible for a community order to be reviewed to assess how offenders were progressing.


In response to a question raised with regard to whether any specific channels were available to direct unpaid work, Kate Hammond reported that there were numerous agencies, and the Probation Team also had a website, where members of the public could indicate areas where work was needed.


RESOLVED:
THAT Kate Hammond be thanked for attending the meeting and for the information provided.

42.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

The Eccles Neighbourhood Manager referred to the update of the Eccles Community Action Plan, which detailed those projects which had been completed, and those which were currently ongoing, and reported that (a) it was not proposed to undertake a huge consultation exercise this year with regard to updating the current action plan, and any suggestions for items to be included, should be forwarded at the earliest opportunity and (b) the Environment and Transport Working Group were currently looking at projects to be funded from the highways devolved budget, and there were still opportunities to suggest additional schemes.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT any suggestions for additional projects to be included within the Community Action Plan be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager at the earliest opportunity.

43.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Chairman indicated that with regard to the consideration of appeals against decisions on applications for funding, it was not felt that it was appropriate for such items to be debated at meetings of the Community Committee, and he suggested that such matters should be referred back to the Budget Sub-Group.


The Committee received details of the current Budget Statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 15th September, 2006, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grants from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested


	Recommendation



	1.
The ADD Action Project
	Travel expenses
	£250
	Refused

	2.
Helping Hands
	Provision of a van
	£5,495
	Application withdrawn



	3.
Eccles and District Veterans Bowling League
	60th anniversary celebrations - refreshments
	£81.50
	£81.50 approved

	4.
Monton Juniors FC
	Training jackets
	£500
	£500 approved

	5.
Wednesday Luncheon Club
	Equipment luncheon club grant
	£699.06
	Deferred pending receipt of further information

	6.
Monton Village Community Association
	Fun train and portaloos
	£861.25
	£550 approved

	7.
Holy Cross R.C. Church
	Tables
	£941
	Deferred pending receipt of further information

	8.
Pear Tree Croft Residents’ Association
	Room hire and start up costs
	£1,111.34
	£300 approved

	9.
Eccles Community Netball Club
	Venue hire and equipment
	£1,854.91
	Deferred pending receipt of further information with regard to membership

	10.
Monton Amateurs AFC
	Contribution to creation of mini soccer pitches
	£2,500
	Deferred pending receipt of further information with regard to the registered players and whether  applications had been made to other budget groups

	11.
Community Telematics
	Tutor costs and venue hire
	£4,925
	Deferred pending receipt of further information

	12.
Yemeni Community Association
	Transport and tutor costs
	£1,000
	£500 approved

	13.
Salford Link Project
	Creche facilities
	£3,335
	Deferred pending receipt of further information

	14.
Eccles Light Committee
	Lights in town centre
	Loan of £5,000
	£5,000 loan approved


With regard to the applications submitted by Eccles Community Netball Club and Monton Amateurs AFC, Jim Wheelton reported that further information had now been received, and it was proposed that a special meeting of the Budget Group be convened in the near future to consider the applications.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, as summarised above, be endorsed.



(2) THAT a special meeting of the Budget Sub-Group be held, in the near future, to consider the applications submitted by the Eccles Community Netball Club and Monton Amateurs AFC.



(3) THAT appeals against decisions on applications for funding be heard by the Budget Sub-Group, rather than the Community Committee, and that a special meeting of the Budget Group be convened, if considered necessary.



(4) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2006/07, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

44.
COMMUNITY ISSUES
The Chairman introduced Sergeant John Rowson and welcomed him to his first meeting of the Eccles Community Committee, and indicated that any policing issues should be raised with him following this meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

45.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE
Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· The Executive Group.

· Together Initiative.

· Feedback from Task Groups.

· Barton Fairshare.

· New Groups.

· Patricroft Action Day.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

46.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Proposals for Buile Hill Mansion Site.

· Help the Aged Handy Van Service.

· Local Democracy Day 2006.

47.
HELPING HANDS
Councillor Norman Potter referred to Helping Hands, who were a valuable service available for people who were retired or infirm.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Mike Relph be requested to contact the appropriate person in Housing Services, to identify whether it would be possible for a presentation to be provided on the Helping Hands Service, at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

48.
CENOTAPHS
In response to a question raised with regard to whether the City Council had received additional resources to upgrade cenotaphs, Mike Reeves indicated that he would investigate the matter, and report back to the Environment and Transport Group.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

49.
RACIAL EQUALITY STANDARDS IN SPORT
Amy Morris reported that Salford Community Leisure were currently working on the Racial Equality Standards in Sport, and an officer was now available to work with ethnic groups.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

50.
SUMMER PROGRAMME OF ACTIVITIES
Amy Morris reported that the activities held during the summer holidays had been extremely successful, and wished to thank Members of the Community Committee for their support.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

51.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 28th November, 2006, commencing at 2.00 pm.
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